
During World Week, Year 1 celebrated their
cultural heritage by dressing up in their
traditional attire and learning about one
another's cultures. They were also very lucky
to experience an Indian dance workshop. Did
you know that Indian Dance is one of the
oldest dances in the world and contains over
100 different hand movements?

World War Two Workshop

Year 6 visited the RAF Hendon museum
where they enjoyed looking at exhibited
items from the World War Two era. They also
took part in a themed classroom workshop
where they experienced what it would have
been like to be at school during the war.

HIGHLIGHTS 4th November 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back! We hope that you enjoyed the half term break. Thank you to all parents who supported children
with the homework projects over the break. This will support children, particularly in the learning of new
vocabulary. Each year group will have now started new topics in all subjects including science, art and
humanities. Teachers are supporting children in knowing more and remembering more by making links to
previous learning as new topics are started. Look out for the curriculum newsletter which was sent home in your
child's book bag for an overview of the curriculum coverage in order for you to continue to talk about school
learning at home. Next week we will also be undertaking Design and Technology Days which parents are
invited to attend to support with the practical elements of product making. 

This half term you will receive your child's termly report at parents' evening on Thursday 8th December 2022.
This will give more information about achievements so far, as well as learning targets for the upcoming term.
Letters inviting you to parents' evening along with details of the online booking system will be sent home in the
coming two weeks. We are keen to make sure that all parents meet with class teachers and discuss their child's
progress as well as take up the opportunity to look through their workbooks and celebrate their hard work, so if
you are finding it difficult to make an appointment, please call the school office who will be happy to help you. 

We work very hard to be a smart school where children can feel proud. An important part of this is our school
uniform. As the weather gets colder please remember that children are expected to wear black school shoes
and not boots as these are not safe when they are moving around the school and in the playground. If you
would like your children to wear boots when travelling to and from school then they must also bring their school
shoes to change into when they arrive. At different points in the day children may remove jumpers which can
easily be misplaced in busy classrooms. As well as making sure all uniform has your child's full name, please
can you also check that items belong to your child and has not been picked up by accident. We ask that any
items which are not yours are returned to class and their rightful owners the next school day.

Ms Rachel Adams - Headteacher  |  Ms Rachel Davie - Executive Headteacher

Reminder

SCHOOL STARTS AT 8:55AM

AND LEARNING STARTS

STRAIGHT AWAY. 

BE ON TIME

AT FIVE TO NINE!
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Djembe Drumming Workshop with Year 6
Coffee Mornings

Attendance
Key Dates

Cultural Heritage Learning

Reception class have been having a lot of
independent reading time; selecting their
picture book of choice, turning the pages and
pointing at the illustrations in order to explain
the context of the stories they have read. When
done with the books they have made sure to
put them the right way around on the shelves.

CHILDREN MUST COME TO

SCHOOL IN FULL UNIFORM

AND SMART BLACK SHOES!

Independent Reading Time



Date Focus

Friday 11th November
Anti-Bullying and behaviour: What is the definition of bullying? What do I do if I
think bullying is happening?

Friday 18th November Computing: What apps does my child use in school?

Friday 25th November
Wellbeing: What does mental wellbeing mean and how do I speak to my child
about this?

Friday 2nd December
Eco: How do we teach children about sustainability? (children can attend this
coffee morning)

Friday 9th December
Christmas Holiday Activities: What activities can we try in the holidays and what
local places can we visit? (children can attend this coffee morning)

Friday 16th December Parent Reading Celebration Event for EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2

EYFS Coffee Mornings

Thursday 24th November Maths: How can I develop my child's mathematical understanding at home?
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Attendance

Parents/Carers are invited to drop into our sessions on various themes which are held in the
Dinner Hall at 9:15am on a Friday morning. These are an opportunity to meet with other parents
as well as learn more about what the school does and get some practical tips on how to support
your child with their learning from home.

Coffee Mornings

www.hoxtongarden.hackney.sch.uk

@HoxtonGarden

@HoxtonGarden

Key Dates

020 7739 8591

Hoxton Garden Primary School
Ivy Street
London
N1 5JD

Scan to order
school uniform

Regular attendance at school promotes pupils' well-being, maximises progress in learning and
helps pupils reach their potential. We are very proud of the achievements and progress of our
pupils and are passionate about a child's right to an education. Attendance for all children is
monitored weekly with the school seeking to work in partnership with parents to achieve above
97%.

Whole school attendance for last week of Autumn Term 1 was 93.8%.

Well done to Reception Bluebell class, the weekly winners with 98%.

Djembe Drumming Workshop

Well done to the KS2 Science Ambassadors for
conducting an experiment looking into
electricity and magnetism during their first
science club of the year. The KS1 science club
will convene this half term.

Science Club Experiments

Scan for
Hackney's cost of
living crisis guide

During a World Week drumming workshop,
Year 6s enjoyed using their hands and fingers
on different parts of Djembe drums to create
an amazing drumbeat performance. The end
result was fantastic!

AUTUMN (2) 2022



Parents' Evening:
Thursday 8th December



Last Day of Autumn Term:

Friday 16th December (SCHOOL CLOSES 2PM)



Christmas Holiday:
Monday 19th December - Monday 2nd January 2023



Staff Training Day (SCHOOL CLOSED):

Tuesday 3rd January 2023



Children's Start Date:
Wednesday 4th January 2023



SPRING TERM 2023



Staff Training Day (SCHOOL CLOSED):

Tuesday 3rd January 2023



Children's Start Date:
Wednesday 4th January 2023



Work & Enterprise Week: 

Monday 23rd January - Friday 27th January 2023



Safer Internet Day:
Thursday 9th February 2023



Half Term Holiday:

Monday 13th February -  Friday 17th February 2023



Children's Start Date:
Monday 20th February 2023



World Book Day:

Thursday 2nd March 2023



Parents' Evening:
Thursday 23rd March 2023



End of Term Finish Date:

Friday 31st March 2023  (SCHOOL CLOSES at 2pm)

https://www.google.com/search?q=hoxton+garden+&rlz=1C1GCEB_enGB979GB980&ei=-EUfY5qDBobbgAaPjonABA&ved=0ahUKEwia35OLv4_6AhWGLcAKHQ9HAkgQ4dUDCA4&uact=5&oq=hoxton+garden+&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6EAMyCwguEIAEEMcBEK8BMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIAEMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIYDMgUIABCGAzoECAAQRzoGCAAQHhAWOggIABAeEA8QFkoECEEYAEoECEYYAFCmBlioD2CVEWgAcAJ4AIABX4gBpAWSAQE4mAEAoAEByAEIwAEB&sclient=gws-wiz#

